

## ANNUAL ENDOWMENT EVENT HONORS CARDIOLOGIST

## Anthony Calciano, MD

This year, Anthony Calciano, MD, celebrates his 50th year of practice with Dominican Hospital. As a cardiologist, he has served our community with expertise and care, and the Foundation welcomed the opportunity to acknowledge his extraordinary accomplishments.

More than 120 guests were in attendance on Saturday, May 19, at a luau-themed benefit to honor Dr. Calciano's longtime service. Held at the Stonehouse Center, the benefit served as a fundraiser for the Calciano Memorial Youth Endowment, which was founded in 1997 to support an annual event known as the Jon E.

Nadherny / Calciano Memorial Youth Symposium. Each year, the symposium, which honors the Calcianos' son Jon who was lost to suicide, is held to provide in-depth reviews of adolescent topics of clinical relevance.

In addition to raising money for the symposium, the May 19 event celebrated Dr. Calciano's half century of dedication and commitment to the field of medicine. In his early career, Dr. Calciano served as an assistant professor of medicine at Stanford University from 1962–1979. He has authored several articles, including "A Clinical Evaluation of Coronary

Arteriography," published in the American Journal of Medicine.

Dr. Calciano graduated Phi Beta Kappa from the University of Vermont before attending medical school at the University of Maryland. He was a fellow in cardiology at both Michael Reese Hospital in Chicago and Stanford Medical Center before his arrival in Santa Cruz at Dominican Hospital. He is a diplomate in both cardiology and internal medicine.

Photo: President Dr. Nanette Mickiewicz and Dr. Calciano